
Dear Parents/Guardians, 
 

It is hard to believe that the first quarter is already over this school year. We have had a great
start to the 2019-2020 school year!
 

There are many new initiatives taking place throughout the district. 
Our elementary STEM coaches are focusing on lower elementary this year. Students are loving
our new science program. 
 

At the middle level, we have implemented three new classes. Discovering Solutions Through
Engineering and Technology (DSET6) was added to the grade 6 rotation. Seventh grade added
Designing Solutions Through Engineering and Technology (DSET7) as a student option, in
addition to revising the previous Life Management elective to Civic Life. Eighth grade added
Forensics as an option for students.
 

The high school revises courses regularly. For the 2020-2021 school year, there will be more
opportunities for students to earn college credit and career and technical training. In addition,
the high school will be offering  a "flex schedule" which will allow students to essentially start
their day later in the morning and go a little later in the afternoon. Be sure the check out all of
the high school scheduling opportunities as we prepare for the 2020-2021 school year.
Information will be found on the Lake Orion Community Schools' website. There will also be a
communication coming directly from the high school.
 

It is important that we continue to bring our students the opportunities and education that is
relevant for the world they will enter.
 

Thank you for your continued partnership and support of our Lake Orion Community Schools.          
I wish you a safe and joyful holiday season.
 

Sincerely, 
Heidi Mercer
 
 
 
Assistant Superintendent of Teaching and Learning

TEACHING AND LEARNING
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DATA AND ASSESSMENT
Melissa Butki, Data Specialist/Instructional Coach
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Native American Heritage Month, American Indian 

and 
Alaska Native Heritage Month, Indigenous People Month 

 
In November, we will highlight and celebrate the contributions, history
(often hidden stories) and cultures of Natives. Representatives from the American
Indian Health and Family Services of Detroit will be visiting the high school to
educate and highlight Native culture and history. We are hopeful that our students
will learn authentic and meaningful information that will stick with them. I am
hopeful that educators can highlight the contributions and existence of Native
people NOW and in the past.
 
Please check out the following links for more information on the best ways to
celebrate Native American history and culture in Detroit:
https://detroit.cbslocal.com/top-lists/best-ways-to-celebrate-native-
american-history-and-culture-in-detroit/ (an older site but lists various
museums) AND
http://www.pbs.org/specials/native-american-heritage-month/

 
Fun Cultural Opportunities: https://mailchi.mp/6d03d054825c/an-aanm-
halloween?e=e8bdc1d7fe  and  https://detroit.cbslocal.com/top-lists/best-
ways-to-celebrate-native-american-history-and-culture-in-detroit/
 
 

DIVERSITY
Michelle Cureton, Diversity and Equity Coordinator

SAVE THE DATE: 
On January 20, 2020, Lake Orion High School
will host a Martin Luther King Community
Celebration in the auditorium at 6:30 p.m. 
See the LOCS website for updates and more
information on this event.
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Growing into Second-Grade Phonics
Second-grade teachers are in full swing with the newly adopted
Teacher's College Reading and Writing Project (TCRWP) phonics
program. This curriculum is built on decades of research and practice. It
is highly engaging and centered around the storyline of Gus the Dragon
(the class mascot). This program supports the reading and writing units,
and teachers are already noticing the transfer of skills. LOCS has now
adopted the TCRWP phonics curriculum across grades K-2. 
 

“The new TCRWP phonics program we have adapted
has quickly become one of my favorite teaching parts of my
day,” said Brandy Lucia, second-grade teacher at Webber.  

 
“I love the clear teaching points and Rug Clubs.  I think the tasks are
meaningful, carefully planned out, and they allow me to easily track
each child's growth,” Lucia added. “Phonics has become so much more
than just word sorting.  The most exciting thing I've noticed, is the carry
over into reading and writing.  Students (myself included) are engaged
and excited to take on their daily phonics journey.”

ELA
Beth Bruce, Kelly Day & Kate DiMeo, Instructional Coaches
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ENGLISH LEARNER DEPARTMENT
Jen Howe, EL District Coordinator

Check out the Orion Township Public Library
 
Lake Orion’s own public library has a great selection of bilingual books for children through adults.
Additionally, an ELL Conversation Group meets each Wednesday from 10:30 – 11:30 a.m. Find out more at:
https://orionlibrary.org/
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FROM THE 
TEACHING & LEARNING OFFICE

 

Lake Orion Community Schools has offered several Parent University events so far this year,
iwhich included Literacy Make and Take, Strategies and Supports for the Distracted Student,
Fact Fluency, Technology and Your Child, Coping Skills and Conflict Manage for the Elementary
Student, etc. These events have been well attended by the community. There are several
events still remaining for the 2019-2020 school year.  See below for topics and dates. Thank
you so much to all of the parents who have taken time out of their busy schedule to attend
these events. If you have a Parent University event idea for next school year, please email
Kerri Anderson at kerri.anderson@lok12.org.
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MATH DEPARTMENT
Brent Cubitt and Emilie Schiff, Instructional Coaches

 Parent’s Beliefs about Math Change Their Children’s Achievement
By Jo Boaler 

 
We now know that the messages we give students can change their performance dramatically, and
that students need to know that the adults in their lives believe in them.  Researchers are learning
that students’ ideas about their ability and potential are extremely important, much more than
previously understood.  As well as the messages we give students about their potential, brain
research is now showing that messages students pick up from their parents about math and their
parents’ relationships with math can also change students’ math learning and achievement. To read
the full article, https://www.youcubed.org/resources/parents-beliefs-math-change-
childrens-achievement/ 
 
In an important study, researchers found that when mothers told their daughters they were not
good at math in school, their daughter’s achievement declined almost immediately (Eccles & Jacobs,
1986).  
 
In a new study neuroscientists Erin Maloney and colleagues found that parents’ math anxiety
reduced their children’s learning of math across grades 1 and 2, but only if parents helped their
children on math homework (Maloney, Ramirez, Gunderson, Levine, & Beilock, 2015) If they did not
help them on homework, the parents’ math anxiety did not detract from their children’s learning. 
 
The parents’ math knowledge did not turn out to have any impact, only their level of math anxiety. 
 
Both studies, again, communicate the importance of the messages students receive, as it was not
math knowledge that harmed the students’ performance but the parents’ anxiety.  We do not know
what parents with math anxiety say to their children but it is likely they communicate the negative
messages we know to be harmful, such as “math is hard” or “I was never good at math in school.” It
is critical that when parents interact with children about math they communicate positive messages,
saying that math is exciting and it is an open subject that anyone can learn with hard work, that it is
not about being “smart” or not and that math is all around us in the world. 
 
Teachers and parents need to replace sympathetic messages such as “Don’t worry, math isn’t your
thing” with positive messages such as “You can do this, I believe in you, math is an open, beautiful
subject that is all about effort and hard work.”
 
References: Beilock, L. S., Gunderson, E. A., Ramirez, G., & Levine, S. C. (2009). Female teachers’
math anxiety affects girls’ math achievement. Proceedings of the National Academy of Sciences,
107(5), 1860–1863. 
 
Boaler, J. (2015). Mathematical Mindsets: Unleashing Students’ Potential Through
Creative Math, Inspiring Messages and Innovative Teaching. San Francisco, CA: Jossey-Bass.
 
Eccles, J., & Jacobs, J. (1986). Social forces shape math attitudes and performance. Signs,
11(2), 367–380. 
 
Maloney, E. A., Ramirez, G., Gunderson, E. A., Levine, S. C., & Beilock, S. L. (2015).
Intergenerational effects of parents’ math anxiety on children’s math
achievement and anxiety. Psychological Science, 0956797615592630.
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The demands on today’s students have increased significantly in recent years creating an
environment that is more stressful than ever to navigate, while at the same time trying to grow and
develop a sense of self. Due to anxiety, trauma, digital distraction, and feelings of isolation, our
students need a way to effectively calm and regulate their anxious nervous systems. Mindfulness is
to the brain as exercise and proper nutrition is to the body. A regular practice of mindfulness can
help decrease stress and anxiety, while strengthening resilience and emotional regulation, for both
students and staff, in an educational setting.
 
There is currently over 30 plus years of mindfulness research and neuroscience among adults,
with new studies and data, regarding both adults and youth, emerging at a rapid rate.
Mindfulness-Based Stress Reduction was utilized by Jon Kabat-Zinn in the 1970’s as a way to combat
stress and anxiety, manage chronic pain, and cultivate overall well-being in hospital settings and
clinics. This secular-based form of mindfulness then found its way into the mental health world, in
the form of Mindfulness-Based Cognitive Therapy, to treat people with chronic depression, setting
the stage for the use of mindfulness with children and adolescents. Today, mindfulness is taking
root in educational settings across the United States and the world. 
 
The most recent trending articles, from the New York Times, have been following England’s recent
decision to adopt mindfulness as a new school subject. In up to 370 schools, students will start to
practice mindfulness as a part of a study to improve youth mental health (Proulx, 2019). The goal is
to see what strategies work best for students under increasing stress. The study will run through
2021 and is the largest of its kind. Flint area schools and the surrounding area have implemented a
large-scale mindfulness effort as one of its main interventions to the Flint Water Crisis due to its
positive impact on the prefrontal cortex that exposure to lead-contaminated water can damage
(Bullock, 2016). These are just a few examples of how science is offering up data to support the
impact of mindfulness on the brain and nervous system.
 
In our area, many school districts are currently experimenting with mindfulness practices to address
the way our minds and bodies are dealing with toxic and chronic stress. Not only are the school
systems addressing the students’ needs but the staffs’ as well. Oakland University offers many
professional development opportunities as well as an Ed. Specialist degree with an emphasis on
mindfulness. The Crim foundation holds regular workshops in basic mindfulness and mindful
movement. MC4ME, out of Ann Arbor, holds regular mindfulness, half day retreats for educators
and, our own district of Lake Orion, is offering a staff Mindfulness for Personal Well-being course
beginning mid-November. The impact of mindfulness on the mind, body, and behavior is so
immediate that it is likely this trend in self-care will only increase in the near future benefiting both
students, staff, and community alike.
 
Schools in England
Introduce a New Subject: Mindfulness, Iliana Magra,
The New York Times, Feb. 2019 
 
Should Schools Teach Mindfulness?,
Natalie Proulx, The New York Times, Feb. 2019
The Lead Crisis in Flint: Where Mindfulness and Public Health Meet, B. Grace Bullock PhD, mindful,
Sept. 2016.

THE SCIENCE OF MINDFULNESS
Stephanie Harris, District Mindfulness Instructor & Oakview Art Teacher
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SCIENCE DEPARTMENT
 Amy Bohm, Andrea Brook, Jamie Kimber, Pam Moreman, Instructional Coaches

Science education in Lake Orion has transformed over the past couple of years.   Science used
to be students receiving information from their teachers or a guided experiment or
demonstration.  Today, we are growing scientists using three-dimensional science standards to
teach our students to think and act like real scientists.  Each expectation or standard we have
for our students includes Science and Engineering Practices (the tools of a scientists),
Disciplinary Core Ideas (content or the topics to figure out), and Cross Cutting Concepts (the
lens through which a scientist approaches their work that spans across all disciplines of
science such as patterns or cause and effect). How are we growing scientists across K-12?
Students begin planning and conducting investigations in kindergarten.  An important aspect
of this science and engineering practice is to plan how data will be collected so it can later be
analyzed and interpreted.  This sounds like a lot for our students in the primary grades, but
they are already scientists and up to the task. The progression seen from kindergarten through
high school is quite extensive, but here is a glimpse at how Lake Orion Scientists are
conducting investigations and collecting data.  In kindergarten, students made a plan to collect
data about the weather to help them look at patterns to assist in knowing what to wear to
school.  Students in fourth grade conduct an investigation to determine if the height of a ramp
effects the distance an object rolling down it will travel. Fifth grade students conduct
investigations to determine if substances, when combined, have a chemical reaction based on
the properties and how they do or do not change.  Middle school students investigate water
run-off and infiltration of different types of land (concrete, forest) and materials (sand, soil,
gravel). Students at the high school level investigate populations of pesticide resistant and non-
resistant aphids over time. This is a very small glimpse of what our scientists are figuring out,
but as one can see, the questions and topics that we investigate grow increasingly more
sophisticated as our students progress through the grades.  The foundation is being built as
early as kindergarten as our youngest scientists begin planning and conducting investigations
for the first time.
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  Meet with your child’s teacher or counselor.  Share your concerns and ideas.  Develop a plan for 
 working together.
 Share information you have from outside sources. School personnel welcome input from family 
 doctors, tutors, private therapists, etc.
 Talk with the principal.  Often he/she can work with parents and teachers to come up with helpful 
 new strategies or mobilize additional resources.  You may wish to request a Student Support Team

 Contact the Special Education Office if you have specific questions about evaluations or 
 programming under IDEA or Section 504 at 248.693.5430.
Questions about services for preschool aged children may also be addressed at the Special
Education Office.

The Lake Orion Special Education Department provides an array of programs and
services to meet all students’ individualized needs.  It is our pleasure to work with families to
collaboratively ensure an appropriate education for all.  The key component to our success is our
students, staff, and parents.  I encourage you to work with the school your child attends so
that together we can make a difference.  
 
STEPS TO TAKE IF YOU THINK YOUR CHILD MAY NEED SPECIALIZED PROGRAMMING OR
SUSPECT A DISABILITY:
 

      meeting involving one or more of your child’s teachers.

SPECIAL EDUCATION DEPARTMENT
Julie Gutman, Special Education Director

To Learn more visit:  https://learningally.org

District-Wide Resource:  Learning Ally
Lake Orion Community Schools has partnered with Learning Ally to support students in grades
3rd -12th who could benefit from audio books to support their reading.  Learning Ally is the
largest library of human-read audiobooks, including literature, popular fiction and curriculum-
aligned titles giving every student equitable access to grade-level content. The audio books can
be accessed from a smartphone, iPad/tablet, or computer and students can have up to ten
books on their personal bookshelf.  The books include word highlighting to allow readers to
follow along while listening to a human voice, increasing engagement, memory and
comprehension.  If your child is eligible for this resource, their teacher will send home
information explaining the option of how to access (download the reading app) from home. 
Lake Orion Community Schools embraces innovation as we educate our students for the
challenges of today and tomorrow!
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TECHNOLOGY & CAREER READINESS
Craig Schoon, Instructional Technology Coach & Rosa Everitt, Career Readiness, HS

Students Explore Careers!
 

As Lake Orion continues to give students opportunities in being Career Ready, Tony Palmeri, AP of LOHS,
Rosa Everitt, K-12 Career Readiness/CTE Coordinator, and Kristin Sliwinski, Learning Options Coordinator
felt it very important to offer a one of a kind hands on experience for our students. On November 8th,
students from both LOHS and Learning Options participated in the 2nd Annual MiCareer Quest Expo 
at the Suburban Collection Showcase. Students in grades 10-12 were introduced to the most in-demand
jobs in advanced manufacturing, construction, health sciences, and information technology from various
community colleges, universities, and technical schools and companies around Southeast Michigan.
Students spent approximately 20 minutes in each of the four areas and engaged in various hands-on,
interactive activities to highlight the skills needed to pursue these career opportunities.  As a result of
this field trip, students were exposed to the possibilities of different career choices and the paths
necessary to take them there.

 

New Partnership with LOHS CTE and OCC
 

This past fall Lake Orion High School’s CTE instructors, signed off and articulated a total of 9 programs
with Oakland Community College.  The articulation agreements are based on the following CTE
programs; Automotive Technology, Mechanical CAD, Engineering, Interior Design, Business
Management, Marketing, Accounting, Computer Programming, and Cybersecurity.  These new
agreements will provide our students with the opportunity to waive degree related programs
upon successful completion of our programs with a B or better.  We are very excited to be able to
provide our students with this amazing opportunity.  Special thanks to Steve Kimball, Julia Dalrymple,
Sarah Hempsall, Don Frohm, Jen Ohlrich, Nick Schultz, and Sharon Spencer for making it all happen!
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Heidi Mercer, Asst. Superintendent of Teaching and Learning

BOND UPDATE

 
Planning and design committees continue to meet every other week. This committee work
is expected to be completed in December with the bond projects then going to bid for
construction.
 
Phase 1 construction projects will begin in the spring of  2020.
 
Please regularly check out our website bond link,
https://www.lakeorionschools.org/district/bond-implementation, to stay updated
on all bond work. Information is updated the same day as committees meet. 
 
Soon information will be coming to the community regarding touring the Phase 1 sites and
seeing, in detail, the plan for each building. Stay tuned.
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EX
TR

A
S

The Lake Orion Education Foundation is growing and now looking for help from community
members. The LOEF’s goals are to support LOCS students and staff by expanding opportunities. There
are a number of key initiatives this year: supporting Olweus, the Bully Prevention Program;
the Student of the Month program, honoring students for kind character and Olweus ideals; the Fourth
Grade Recognition program, for students who made a positive contribution to the classroom and/or
community; and the annual scholarship given to the LOEF Outstanding Senior for academic, leadership,
and citizenship achievements. Anthony Ianni, the first Division I basketball player with autism, will be
speaking at each of our elementary schools this fall and winter to share his message of acceptance, visits
supported by the LOEF. 
 
Any community member interested in helping the LOEF can email LOEDFoundation@gmail.com.
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